

April 24, 2020

Dear Residents, Patients and Families,

We are sending you this update as we continue to fight COVID-19 in our Health Center.

We currently have one pending and 16 positive cases isolated on our post-acute neighborhood and one positive case on Skyview Terrace. We continue to have 5 assisted living residents being treated for the virus off campus, and 2 pending cases on The Atwater.

The CT Department of Public Health has been visiting nursing homes across our state to conduct their interim survey focused on infection control processes related to COVID-19. The surveyor visited McLean earlier this week and was very complimentary during their tour. We are buoyed by a positive survey as we continue to strictly follow best practices for infection control and sanitizing efforts to reduce the spread of this virus. We remain steadfast in our relentless efforts.

As a community, we are very fortunate. We would like to take this opportunity to extend our gratitude.

We are so grateful for the steady leadership of our team as we implement everchanging recommendations; for the unwavering strength and dedication of our front line staff as they care for our community; for our patients and residents who make our work so very meaningful. And especially for our families, for trusting us to care for your loved ones while you remain at a distance and for supporting us through this incredibly challenging time.

We don't know how long this challenging time will last, but we do know that through cooperative efforts and sheer determination, we will get through it together.

Lisa Clark

Be well.

David Bordonaro

President

Lisa Clark

Vice President, Administrator of the Health Center